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September 12, 2008
The Honorable Harry Reid

United States Senate

528 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20510-2803

Dear Senator Reid:
As counsel for the Nevada Wild Horse Commission, I am writing regarding current conditions for the wild horses in Nevada.  I understand the Director of Conservation and Natural Resources for Nevada has contacted your office regarding the need to increase the funding to support the Bureau of Land Management’s (BLM) Wild Horse program in Nevada.  This letter serves as a follow-up to that request.  

As you know, in the Western states there are approximately 33,000 wild horses on the range.  Nevada is home to almost one-half of these horses.  Yet the Nevada Bureau of Land Management (BLM) does not have sufficient funding to comply with the Wild Free Roaming Horse and Burro Act of 1971 (Act).  
The Act requires the Secretary of Interior, through the BLM, to inventory and humanely capture and remove excess horses from the range for private maintenance and care.  I am told the Nevada BLM is not in compliance with the inventory and removal requirements of the Act.  As a consequence of the non-compliance, the wild horses in Nevada are suffering and there is damage to Nevada’s range and habitat resources as well as to its wildlife.  

More specifically, Nevada BLM has determined the appropriate management level (AML) for wild horses in Nevada to be 13,100 as of February 2008.  This is the number of wild horses the range in Nevada can support.  However, currently there are a minimum of at least 19,400 wild horses on the range in Nevada, including this year’s foal crop.  As a result, there are approximately 6,300 excess horses on the range in Nevada.  In other words, wild horse numbers in Nevada are almost 50% higher than they should be.
Very recently Nevada BLM announced it is considering stopping the required excess horse removals and/or euthanizing the excess wild horses removed from the range.  In my view, both of these options are not appropriate measures.  A more prudent option would be to better fund the Nevada BLM to implement the necessary management actions required by law.
I therefore respectfully request that your office review the wild horse crisis in Nevada.  My office will assist in any way it can.  Please direct any questions you may have to Deputy Attorney General Nhu Nguyen at (775) 684-1232, or call me directly at 684-1106.  I am most grateful for your time and consideration.







Sincerely,








CATHERINE CORTEZ MASTO







Attorney General
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